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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 
 



After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Teresa Schwab 
3539 E Montecito Ave Apt 1 
Phoenix, AZ 85018-3941 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Cindy Borske 
1029 1st St NW 
Mason City, IA 50401-2814 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Elvira Targon 
77 Hilltop Dr 
Sound Beach, NY 11789-1025 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Jennifer Lloyd 
2010 E Water St 
Tucson, AZ 85719-3435 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Felix Rodriguez 
2104 N 14th Ct 
Hollywood, FL 33020-2519 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Karin Dalesky 
4333 S G St 
Tacoma, WA 98418-6640 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Sharon Morgan 
4731 Ironwood Ln 
Silver City, NM 88061-8624 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Gordana Sabo 
Ailinger Str. 106 
Friedrichshafen, NM 88046 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Denese Stokes 
PO Box 272 
Big Bear City, CA 92314-0272 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management and a 
 
biologist who understands the value that wolves bring to ecosystems, I 
am writing to urge you to take a more humane approach to Mexican wolf 



recovery efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
 
already low reintroduction goal of 102 wolves that was established for 
2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
play a vital role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
 
despite these facts, the Service has made little progress in restoring 
them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
The population is not sustainable under these conditions. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best for their survival. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to slaughter 
 
them.  It is imperative to ensuring their survival that any authorized 
relocations take into account individual wolves' genetic value, the 
size and health of the population, the number of breeding pairs, and 
whether progress toward recovery is being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Stephen Plotkin 
2 Traver Ct 
Greenfield, MA 01301-3521 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Jessica Cresseveur 
2834 Charlestown Rd Apt 6 
New Albany, IN 47150-2593 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Ann Sumera 
2900 W View Ct 
Waukesha, WI 53188-4450 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Anne Fogleman 
5 Saint James Pl 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514-4218 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Lisa Kunsch 
35 Prospect St 
Attleboro, MA 02703-2827 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Sheree Tribble 
23048 Fall River Rd 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557-6150 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Augusta Davis 
6540 W Box Canyon Dr 
Tucson, AZ 85745-9681 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Michael Mink 
19 Rollingwood Dr 
San Rafael, CA 94901-1420 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Jacline Gortman 
11660 Mayfield Ave Apt 404 
Los Angeles, CA 90049-5730 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Angela Nannetti 
9203 Flatlands Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11236-3721 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. diane gutierrez 
811 SE 34th St 
Cape Coral, FL 33904-4922 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Tracy Swope 
8903 SW 178th Ter 
Village Of Palmetto Bay, FL 33157-5924 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. robert smith 
2622 Golfview Dr 
Melbourne, FL 32901-6857 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Lisa Schuler 
1555 Soquel Dr 
Santa Cruz, CA 95065-1705 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. gene vereen 
5703 Woodside Ave 
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577-2247 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Summer Johnson 
5617 W 78th St 
Prairie Village, KS 66208-4608 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. CB Davis 
2462 N Brighton St 
Burbank, CA 91504-2611 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Rachael Haas 
3608 Brookdale Dr N 
Brooklyn Park, MN 55443-2851 
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To Whom It May Concern, 
 
     Under existing rules, the Fish and Wildlife Service is not 
fulfilling  



its mandate under the ESA to recover Mexican gray wolves.  I would like 
to  
urge you to consider the following when making changes to the rules  
governing the Mexican gray wolf reintroduction program. 
 
-Include a Conservation Alternative that will change the classification  
from “experimental, non-essential” to “experimental, essential” or  
“endangered” to give wolves more protection. 
 
-Allow wolves to expand their territory.  Eliminate all restrictions to  
wolf dispersal and movements. 
 
-Expand the area for initial releases to anywhere within the Blue Range  
Wolf Recovery Area. 
 
-Resolve livestock-wolf conflicts in ways that keep wolves in the wild 
and  
achieve progress towards reintroduction objectives.-Stop killing and  
 removing wolves: reduce “take”. 
 
-Revise the Recovery Plan, which is out of date and does not include  
objectives for the full recovery of Mexican gray wolves. 
 
-Expand the number of wolves in the wild population.  A viable,  
self-sustaining population of at least 100 wolves is a minimum 
objective. 
 
-Keep future recovery options open.  This rule change should not 
include  
any provisions that would limit in any way future options for recovery 
of  
Mexican gray wolves anywhere outside the current boundaries of the 
BRWRA. 
 
  
 
     I value wolves, and want to see them recover in the southwest 
because  
they restore the natural balance, are part of our nations natural  
heritage, and rightfully belong in our natural environments.  Thank you  
for your consideration of my requests. 
 
  
 
                                                                       
     
                                                                       
     
                          Sincerely, 
 
  
 
                                                                       
     
                                                                       
     
                          Krista G. Binnie 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Glenn Floyd 
1155 Flicker Dr 
Florissant, MO 63031-3316 
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December 25, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap, State Administrator 
U.S. Fish and WIldlife Service 
New Mexico Ecological Services Field Office 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf Scoping 
 
Dear Mr. Millsap, 
 



I strongly support Mexican gray wolf reintroduction in Arizona and 
especially in New Mexico where the program has fallen behind stated 
goals. I support the presence of an ecologically significant, 
essential, protected, and directly reintroduced population of wolves 
in New Mexico. Wolves are an essential component of healthy western 
ecosystems and I support the reintroduction as part of the restoration 
of western landscapes. 
 
The biological components of successful reintroduction appear to be in 
place. There are sufficient land and elk to support the number of 
wolves stated in the goals. However, despite years of captive breeding 
and some reintroduction, the Mexican gray wolf remains one of the 
rarest mammals in North America. The Mexican gray wolf has already 
been subject to near extinction and the species desperately needs to 
rebuild it genetic stock. 
 
It would appear that human behavior is the most serious obstacle to 
the reintroduction program. Many decades of ranching and overuse of 
public lands seem to have produced a malignant, violent and 
all-consuming sense of entitlement among some public land users. 
Although wolf predation on livestock poses no significant threat to 
ranching, pathological hatred of the wolf and stubborn resistance to 
reintroduction remain. Efforts must be made to bring public land users 
into compliance with the program. We can not allow a few bad actors to 
jeopardize this program. 
 
Healthy wolves strenuously avoid human contact and pose little direct 
threat to people. Efforts to reduce wolf habituation to humans and 
cattle should be strenuously enforced. Ranchers who persist in leaving 
cattle carcasses to rot on Federal land must be fined and compelled to 
clean up their messes. Cattle carcasses should not be allowed to be a 
habituation liability for the wolf or a financial liability for the 
tax payer. Public land users who fail to act as good stewards should 
have their privileges revoked. Outlaw behavior, in the city or on the 
range should not be tolerated for any reason. The United States has 
spent millions of dollars and decades of effort on wolf recovery. 
Ranchers who actively or passively sabotage the wolf recovery program 
must be prosecuted. No individual or narrow minded interest should 
ever be allowed to jeopardize the success of the program. 
 
The most disturbing and destructive human behavior comes in the form 
of deliberately provoking wolf attacks on livestock. Please see the 
feature article "Last Chance for the Lobo" in High Country News, 
December 24, 2007 
(http://www.hcn.org/servlets/hcn.Article?article_id=17419). The 
article reports extremely disturbing behavior by an individual in 
Catron County intent on killing wolves. The individual, Mike Miller, 
has proudly admitted to deliberately provoking a wolf attack and in 
doing so has damaged an essential Federal program. The incitement of 
wolf predation and the cultivation of lethal conflict is criminal 
behavior and should be regarded and prosecuted as such. 
 
Officials in Catron County, NM have not distinguished themselves with 
good judgement or a regard for Federal law. Threats of violence 
against State and Federal agents persist. There is no room for this 
behavior. This kind of flagrant abuse will destroy the program. The 
Durango pack has apparently been subject to an unofficial but highly 



effective extermination effort. Will this behavior be tolerated or 
prosecuted? Many reintroduced wolves are subject to illegal 
destruction. Some 25 wolves have been lost this way. This is a serious 
threat to the genetic stock of the species. These disappearances must 
be rigorously investigated. We can not allow another species to be 
lost down a black hole of hatred and ignorance. 
 
Grazing on public land is a Federally subsidized privilege and should 
be regarded as such by all parties. Grazing privileges should be 
immediately suspended in reaction to malfeasance by public land users. 
Grazing allotments should be bought out and permanently retired where 
possible, appropriate, and necessary. The number of cattle on Federal 
land must be reduced. Year-round grazing serves to endanger both 
cattle and wolves by creating continuous habituation pressure that 
encourages wolf predation upon cattle. Delaying the reduction of 
cattle is likely to result in the continued decline of western 
ecosystems and the propagation of lethal conflict with wolves. 
 
Without genuine regard for biological realities and enforced 
provisions for them, wolf recovery is unlikely to succeed. We must 
move beyond the destructive, genocidal behaviors of the past. We must 
all realize that wolves need habitat away from, and unmolested by, 
human activity. Humans should no longer assume that they can go 
anywhere and do anything with utter indifference and impunity. It has 
become painfully obvious that ecosystems will not bear this treatment. 
The weight of industrial, extractive human civilization has pushed 
wolves to the brink of extinction and the assumptions that created 
that outcome must be changed. 
 
After many decades of efforts to exterminate Mexican gray wolves we 
appear to be making some progress toward restoring wolves to the 
western landscapes they historically inhabited. However, Mexican gray 
wolves are still highly endangered and require a high degree of 
protection. We must continue to encourage the Mexican gray wolf to 
increase it's population and begin again to play a biologically 
significant role in the ecosystems of New Mexico and Arizona. 
 
I understand that there exist individuals who possess a hatred of 
wolves and offer intractable resistance to the wolf recovery program. 
When faced with this kind of resistance some basic questions arise: 
Should a few bad actors be allowed to derail an essential 
reintroduction program? Should we be satisfied to allow ecosystems to 
continue to decline? If we don't protect and rehabilitate these 
ecosystems now, then when? The answers to these questions clarify my 
resolve to continue to support the program. The recovery program must 
persist and it must succeed. 
 
The long era of ranching interests taking all the resources and all 
the consideration appear to be gone. It is time to restore western 
ecosystems that have been historically and chronically abused. The 
successful reintroduction of the Mexican gray wolf will help to 
restore damaged western ecosystems and must be made to succeed. The 
political will is here to stay. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Charles Fox 



1320 San Jose Avenue 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Joe & Francine Joyner 
19005 Gold Mine Pl 
Brookeville, MD 20833-2714 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
Cindy Whitmire 
Sunny Isles Beach, FL 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. CINDY WHITMIRE 
17096 Collins Ave Apt D504 
Sunny Isles Beach, FL 33160-3671 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Sarh Lais 
137 Bridge St Apt 2 
Great Barrington, MA 01230-1384 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Lisa Wong Eldred 
4473 Caminito Pedernal 
San Diego, CA 92117-3623 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Scott Tecza 
215 Inslee Pl 
Elizabeth, NJ 07206-2012 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Kitty Kente 
5331 S College Ave 
Tempe, AZ 85283-1812 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Keith Kirsch 
21 Rifkin Ct 
Manalapan, NJ 07726-8841 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Andrew Housley 
1341 Terrell Mill Rd SE Ste 150 
Marietta, GA 30067-1485 
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TO:  U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service,  Albuquerque 
SUBJECT: Mexican Gray Wolf Scoping 
  
As a long-time resident of Catron County, New  Mexico, I wish to state 
my  
strong support for a renewed and strengthened  effort to establish 
viable  
and sustainable populations of Mexican gray wolves in  New Mexico and  
Arizona.  The main need is to allow good science to  guide the effort, 
not  
the rumors, paranoia and fear-mongering promoted by our  local county  
officials.  In the past it has seemed that this program  was being  



deliberately manipulated to fail.  The entire approach must now  be 
turned  
around to maximize the rate of wolf population growth at least until a   
viable population level is achieved.   
  
The first and most important need in a new  restoration plan is to  
eliminate ALL restrictions on movements and dispersal of  individual  
wolves and wolf social units.  Any biologist know that the past  
efforts  
to establish artificial limitations (especially those based on no   
ecological parameters and no study) are both self-defeating to the   
re-introduction effort and a waste of funding and human effort.  Allow  
the  wolves to find the most suitable habitat as wolves have been doing   
elsewhere.  The same applied to further releases. The Blue Range 
Recovery   
Area is too small.  Reintroductions are needed within wilderness areas   
in New Mexico.  Surely that is one of the reason such wilderness areas   
were established: to provide areas where the "original" native fauna 
can   
exist unharmed.   
  
I fully support that legitimate and properly  documented losses to  
livestock that are properly managed (not "feral" cattle)  should 
receive  
adequate compensation.   I consider that part of  the price to having  
wolves roaming freely once again and I support use of tax  dollars for  
that purpose.    
  
Finally, I ask that the agency designate this  population as an  
experimental, essential population under the Endangered Species  Act. 
  
Please include my comments in the public  record.  Thank you.   
  
Peter C. Lent 
PO Box 101 
Glenwood NM 88039 
  
27 December, 2007 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Dorothy Plappert 
4503 Conshohocken Ave 
Philadelphia, PA 19131-1512 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. L. Hertz 
8102 E Krail St 
Scottsdale, AZ 85250-5644 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Bryan Kimmell 
41W119 Highwood Ct 
Elburn, IL 60119-8818 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122713312749-187444 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:31:27 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m066.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 98D4519E800D
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:05:18 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [134.114.96.205] (EHLO mailgate5.nau.edu) by 
p01c11m066.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with ESMTP id 
e9b04774.2637753264.35295.00-117.p01c11m066.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<joseph.walka@nau.edu>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:31:26 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from localhost (localhost.localdomain [127.0.0.1]) by 
mailgate5.nau.edu (Postfix) with ESMTP id 7623E6B407D for 
<r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:31:26 -0700 (MST) 
X_Virus_Scanned:  amavisd-new at nau.edu 
Received:  from mailgate5.nau.edu ([127.0.0.1]) by localhost 
(mailgate5.nau.edu [127.0.0.1]) (amavisd-new, port 10024) with ESMTP 
id vw1KXYCM0U5Y for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:31:26 -
0700 (MST) 
Received:  from bdmail.bus.cba.nau.edu (bdmail.bus.cba.nau.edu 
[134.114.165.60]) by mailgate5.nau.edu (Postfix) with ESMTP id 
5A74C6B403E for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 13:31:26 -0700 
(MST) 
X_MimeOLE:  Produced By Microsoft Exchange V6.5 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Subject:  Brian Millsap/Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 01:31:26 PM 
$MessageID:  
<06F7359A251A7747A7141D856307B615010561A5@bdmail.bus.cba.nau.edu> 
X_MS_Has_Attach:   
X_MS_TNEF_Correlator:   
Thread_Topic:  Brian Millsap/Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
thread_index:  AchIx3OFaUMX6B58RjWaieNgLSJ91Q== 
From:  "Walka, Joe" <Joseph.Walka@nau.edu> 
SendTo:  <r2fwe_al@fws.gov> 
X_Processed_By:  Rebuild v2.0-0 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0032221400; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122726); R=0.242(107112785522); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <joseph.walka@nau.edu> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [134.114.96.205] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 01:31:27 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:00 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:00 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  joseph.walka@nau.edu 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 01:31:27 PM-12/27/2007 01:31:28 PM,12/27/2007 
01:31:28 PM-12/27/2007 01:31:28 PM 
$Orig:  B9D28BF70D82C7AB872573BE0070BE4D 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 01:31:28 PM 
 



Brian MIlsap, State Administrator 
US Fish and Wildlife Service 
New Mexico Ecological Services Field Office 
  
As a forty year resident of the Arizona, I applauded the reintroduction 
of  
the Mexican wolf along the New Mexico-Arizona border and have been  
saddened and appalled by the fate of wolves in that management area.   
Wolves and other keystone predators are essential to the health of  
habitats which are far too often in poor and declining health today.  
The  
fact that as least as many wolves in the recovery area have been 
removed  
or killed by the FWS as are hanging on today is a sad comment on the  
current management program.  The rules of the current wolf recovery  
program must be changed to give the wolves a decent chance.  We need 
them! 
  
The rules for ranchers who graze livestock on public lands must 
be changed  
to give the wolves a fair chance to thrive on elk, their preferred 
prey,  
rather than cattle.  Removing cow carcasses from public lands is  
essential.  Changing the definition of 'problem' wolves to exclude 
those  
who scavenge on dead cattle is important as well.  The killing and 
removal  
of wolves by federal agents must be minimized.  Aren't you wildlife  
managers on their side? 
  
And clearly the wolves must be given a wider area in which to range.   
Their presence in highlands overgrazed by elk will do much to restore  
those ecosystems.  Wolves are highly intelligent animals who can 
quickly  
learn to stay away from human and livestock if a sound management plan 
is  
in place. 
  
At a time, when the health of the natural world is under assault on 
every  
hand, it's essential that the FWS, the agency that we trust to oversee 
our  
continent's wild treasures, act quickly to protect the wolf and other  
large predators.  We're counting on you. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Ann Weiler Walka 
613 West Cherry Avenue 
Flagstaff AZ 86001 
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I have been following the attempts to reintroduce the Mexican Wolf 
closely 



since the beginning of the program and also attended the scoping 
session 
held in Socorro recently. I feel that one of the problems with the 
designated wolf area is that it is too small, but mainly it ignores the  
fact 
that the area should really include the Gila Forest and extend to the 
east 
through the Black Range, San Mateos and the Magdalena Mountains. There 
is  
no 
real boundary within these areas as the elk herd discovered many years 
ago 
when these ranges were repopulated by elk migrating from the Gila. 
Greater 
dispersal should mitigate the constant human handling of wolves that  
violate 
the boundary to relocate them. Currently livestock depredations are 
compensated and I feel that should continue but users of public land 
should 
recognize that these animals have an historic right to their place in 
the 
ecosystem, as do elk, deer, coyotes, bears, and mountain lions. 
 
Aid should be available to ranchers to remove carcasses of livestock 
that 
die of natural causes to lessen the attraction to wolves. 
 
Carl Popp 
1213 Vista Drive 
Socorro, NM 87801 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. David Eash 
2350 Sugar Bottom Rd NE 
Solon, IA 52333-9579 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 



urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Carolyn Bell 
35 Division St 
PO Box 393 
Milford, NY 13807-0393 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Paul Sauer 
445 1/2 E Puente St 
Covina, CA 91723-2720 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, and who has a 
particular affinity for the Southwest, I am writing to urge you to 
take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery efforts in the 



Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Elizabeth Brensinger 
6239 Schochary Rd 
New Tripoli, PA 18066-3630 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Lenin Arthanari 
16402 S 29th Dr 
Phoenix, AZ 85045-2282 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Arielle Nylander 
5313 Marble Ave NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87110-6413 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Amanda Turman 
930 Willaby St 
Channelview, TX 77530-4700 
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After reading the article Let Wolves Prosper I was surprised by  the  
staggering statistics of the program. It's horrible that the wolves are   
resigned to other locations because of the 'danger' they put cattle  
in.  
If farmers get reimbursed for their lost cattle what is the point of   
relocating them? I think it is completely unfair that wolves are 
shunned  
so  horridly- they are endangered after all.  
  
Danielle Jacobs  
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Tammy Maes 
11208 Mahlon Ave NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87112-4357 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Mary Ann Cramer 
4611 Terrace St. 
Oakland, CA 94611 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Nancy Harrison 
6523 Wilson Rd 
Friendship, MD 20758-9775 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Susan Daniels 
20455 Sturgis Rd 
Sonora, CA 95370-8420 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122712490296-186203 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 12:49:02 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m057.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 99A9919E800D
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 12:22:53 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] (EHLO mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net) by p01c11m057.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-
3) with ESMTP id ea104774.2458045360.71954.00-
048.p01c11m057.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
12:49:02 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.2.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 13:49:01 -0600 
$MessageID:  <22060617.1198784941971.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 12:49:01 PM 
From:  Andrew Cameron <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Andrew Cameron <alcameron9@hotmail.com> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMteEt@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0001539360; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.015(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122724); R=0.009(107112785520); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [66.45.103.70] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 12:49:02 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:08 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:08 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 12:49:02 PM-12/27/2007 12:49:03 PM,12/27/2007 
12:49:03 PM-12/27/2007 12:49:04 PM 
$Orig:  8283F76D27851A89872573BE006CDC58 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 12:49:04 PM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Andrew Cameron 
702 Paddlewheel Dr 
Westerville, OH 43082-1052 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Sarah Kickham 
455 Hudson St Apt 27 
New York, NY 10014-3709 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122712485849-186197 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 12:48:58 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m007.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 242DB19E800B
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 12:22:49 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] by p01c11m007.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id 9a104774.2626657200.11619.00-
034.p01c11m007.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
12:48:57 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.1.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 13:48:56 -0600 
$MessageID:  <16750820.1198784936724.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 12:48:56 PM 
From:  Kris Dotson <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Kris Dotson <jimsplacetampa@yahoo.com> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMteEn@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0001384999; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.013(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122724); R=0.009(107112785517); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 12:48:58 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:09 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:09 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 12:48:58 PM-12/27/2007 12:48:59 PM,12/27/2007 
12:48:59 PM-12/27/2007 12:49:00 PM 
$Orig:  D9DF7523E700D916872573BE006CDA99 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 12:49:00 PM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Kris Dotson 
1416 Autumn Dr 
Tampa, FL 33613-2341 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Mark Jazyk 
3232 Kenwood St 
Hammond, IN 46323-1235 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
I urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 



wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Lauren Cummins 
2948 Puente St 
Fullerton, CA 92835-1949 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Robert Miracle 
2014 Flintlock Ter E 
Colorado Springs, CO 80920-3810 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. tina cash 
170 Tamal Vista Dr 
San Rafael, CA 94901-1646 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Max Kaehn 
234 N Murphy Ave 
Sunnyvale, CA 94086-5048 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Terri Greenwell 
8610 Highland Rd 
Martinsville, IN 46151-8320 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Melinda Calvert 
29641 S Western Ave Unit 317 
Rancho Palos Verdes, CA 90275-1349 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Michael Smith 
484 Streamwood Ivy Trl 
Suwanee, GA 30024-6484 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Holly Kowalske 
8023 E Hoxie Rd 
Cedar, MI 49621-8846 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Sonny Kalb 
2591 Maverick Trl 
Wichita Falls, TX 76310-5149 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Robin Schaef 
12158 Highway 198 
Guys Mills, PA 16327-2548 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122711485896-184296 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 11:48:58 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m031.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id EB2F819E800D
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 11:22:48 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] by p01c11m031.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id a93f3774.2627955632.234379.00-
152.p01c11m031.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
11:48:58 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.1.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 12:48:57 -0600 
$MessageID:  <21569368.1198781337279.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 11:48:57 AM 
From:  Eric Dougherty <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Eric Dougherty <edoc_4@yahoo.com> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMteK9@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0002720342; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.026(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122720); R=0.009(107112784520); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 11:48:58 AM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:18 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:18 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 11:48:58 AM-12/27/2007 11:49:00 AM,12/27/2007 
11:49:01 AM-12/27/2007 11:49:01 AM 
$Orig:  858867982FA61E71872573BE00675C88 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 11:49:01 AM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Eric Dougherty 
1239 Pine Ridge Dr 
Perkiomenville, PA 18074-9458 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Sanders Phillips 
5404 Winton St 
Dallas, TX 75206-5350 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Michael Hill 
1348 Shawn Dr Apt 2 
San Jose, CA 95118-2577 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Hannah Osborne 
7 Brown Ln 
Fairfield, ME 04937-3440 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Carol Brennan 
24 Pebble Creek Dr 
Asheville, NC 28803-3256 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122711485812-184292 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 11:48:58 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m071.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 2205719E8059
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 11:22:48 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] (EHLO mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net) by p01c11m071.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-
3) with ESMTP id 993f3774.2490882992.101508.00-
047.p01c11m071.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
11:48:57 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.1.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 12:48:57 -0600 
$MessageID:  <22234409.1198781337236.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 11:48:57 AM 
From:  Lisa Ziccarelli <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Lisa Ziccarelli <charlie464@msn.com> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMteeE@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0001020200; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122720); R=0.009(107112785520); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [66.45.103.70] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 11:48:58 AM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:20 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:20 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 11:48:58 AM-12/27/2007 11:48:59 AM,12/27/2007 
11:49:00 AM-12/27/2007 11:49:00 AM 
$Orig:  58E42A4F7A737192872573BE00675C34 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 11:49:00 AM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Lisa Ziccarelli 
2118 Hawthorn Rd 
Marengo, IL 60152-9676 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Isabel Stern 
34 Sherman Bridge Rd 
Wayland, MA 01778-1222 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Laurel Watson 
43522 W Kristal Ln 
Maricopa, AZ 85238-5627 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
Hello. Hope you and yours had a safe and happy holiday. 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 



understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Cathy Kesner 
521 E College St 
# A 
Bridgewater, VA 22812-9561 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Kathy Shaver 
120 Lakeside Dr 
Fredericksburg, PA 17026-9595 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Janet Steck 
113 Clinton St 
Homer, NY 13077-9412 
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Dr. Mr. Millsap, 
I am writing to express my concern over the problems surrounding the 
wolf  
recovery program. They will never recover if they continue to be 
killed. I  



am disgusted by the recent infromatiion about what is going on down 
south.  
That Defenders of Wildlife had to reimburse for cattle that was used to  
bait is ludicrous and caused yet another wolf death. 
 
I realize that the ranchers have been living this way of life for a 
long  
time but times are changing. Free ranged cattle accounts for only 2-3% 
of  
the beef we eat. It is no longer justifiable to allow our public lands,  
which I've seen referred to in quotes by ranchers as their "property", 
to  
be destroyed by grazing destruction. My view is it is time to remove 
the  
cattle from public lands and begin to repair this ecosystem by  
SUCCESSFULLY reintroducing the predators who keep ecosystems healthy. 
 
The Endangedered Species Act is a law and I ask why ranchers are being  
allowed dictate what happens to our state's wolves rather than being 
held  
accountable to the law? I think our forced microchipping here in  
Albuquerque is an invasion of a bit of choice but we have to follow the  
rules! If your office is afraid of violence being threathened by the  
ranching community (and I believe that threat is real) then get some 
armed  
officers down there and take control. A few cannot be allowed to  
intimidate in violation of public law and citizens' rights to say how  
their public lands shall be used. This is not 1870 and you all need to 
get  
tough and enforce the law or give it up and quit killing wolves. Right 
now  
we are not doing wolves any good and are wasting a lot of money. 
 
In the new rule writing please consider forcing rancers to remove the 
dead  
animals that litter the wolf habitat...it might help to not teach them 
to  
like beef. Make them responsible for policing and protecting their 
herds.  
Cowboys and Anatolian Shepherds are a good idea but I sure hope 
Defenders  
of Wildlife doesn't have to pay for that too. The best thing would be 
to  
ban the cattle from public lands, pay them more money for wrecking the  
public's property if you must, and make ranchers responsible and  
unsubsidized. Send the cattle home and get this wolf program in shape! 
 
If we can fix this program, not only will we repair our ecosystems, but  
programs like ours and like the Yellowstone reintroduction are examples  
and inspirations to others around the world who are trying to save 
their  
elephants, cheetahs, or panda bears. It is a global issue and a moral 
one.  
It's time to start taking care of our planet and giving wildlife some  
respect and some space. They were here first! 
 
Sincerely, 



Adrienne Seltz 
419 Aliso Dr. NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87108 
 
More new features than ever.  Check out the new AOL Mail! 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Sandra Moskovitz 
9 Hamilton Ave 
Princeton, NJ 08542-3807 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Sally Rings 
4114 E Mercer Ln 
Phoenix, AZ 85028-3541 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Susan Zendell 
14232 Canarias Dr 
Winter Garden, FL 34787-9318 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miss Karen Sullivan 
15 Putnam Ave 
Lowell, MA 01851-1706 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Laura Thacker 
3110 23rd St 
Boulder, CO 80304-2735 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Laura Thacker 
3110 23rd St 
Boulder, CO 80304-2735 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122711185766-183183 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 11:18:57 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m032.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 3871F19E800B
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 10:52:47 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] (EHLO mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net) by p01c11m032.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-
3) with ESMTP id 09ce3774.2700094384.10855.00-
124.p01c11m032.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
11:18:56 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.1.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 12:18:54 -0600 
$MessageID:  <8825604.1198779534594.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 11:18:54 AM 
From:  Linda O'Donnell <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Linda O'Donnell <lodonnell@kingworld.com> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMt4tM@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0001863091; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.018(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122718); R=0.009(107112784520); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [66.45.103.70] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 11:18:57 AM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:27 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:27 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 11:18:57 AM-12/27/2007 11:18:59 AM,12/27/2007 
11:18:59 AM-12/27/2007 11:19:00 AM 
$Orig:  826B865C78E7D049872573BE00649CE8 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 11:19:00 AM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Linda O'Donnell 
27 3rd Ave 
Garwood, NJ 07027-1128 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Michael Schmidt 
21226 SE 35th Way 
Sammamish, WA 98075-6238 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Bart Chwalisz 
2836 N Dawson Ave Apt 3E 
Chicago, IL 60618-6733 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122710490185-181829 ;          Thu, 27 Dec 2007 10:49:01 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m072.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 3339E19E800B
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Thu, 27 Dec 2007 10:22:51 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [66.45.103.70] by p01c11m072.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id d85e3774.2407041968.80836.00-
094.p01c11m072.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net>); Thu, 27 Dec 2007 
10:49:01 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO localhost) ([10.0.2.62])  by mta-
poolcons.cluster2.convio.net with ESMTP; 27 Dec 2007 11:48:58 -0600 
$MessageID:  <795076.1198777738456.JavaMail.www@app30> 
PostedDate:  12/27/2007 10:48:58 AM 
From:  Cheryl Thomas <defenders@mail.defenders.org> 
ReplyTo:  Cheryl Thomas <cthomas1313@cox.net> 
SendTo:  r2fwe_al@fws.gov 
Subject:  Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
MIME_Version:  1.0 
Organization:  Defenders of Wildlife 
X_Convio_Version:  5.3.22 
X_Gateway:  poolcons 
XData:  1010,9@nyMt4Qn@4neQ@wa8S5w5LBc1dSx1c 
X_ConvioDeliveryGroup:  poolb 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0002629453; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.025(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122717); R=0.009(107112785520); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/27/2007 10:49:01 AM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 03:15:29 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 03:15:29 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  email_bounce_handler@bounce.convio.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/27/2007 10:49:01 AM-12/27/2007 10:49:03 AM,12/27/2007 
10:49:03 AM-12/27/2007 10:49:04 AM 
$Orig:  52734E204ACE2AF5872573BE0061DF69 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/27/2007 10:49:04 AM 
 
Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Cheryl Thomas 
24911 Hayuco 
Mission Viejo, CA 92692-2710 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Susan Evilsizer 
20529 Brookstone Trl 
Cleveland, OH 44130-2489 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Marsha Truman 
1369 W 1000 N 
Blackfoot, ID 83221-5121 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Tc Moore 
2 Zephyr Ct 
San Rafael, CA 94903-1042 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Gabriel Gardner 
1615 Dodge Ave 
Fort Wayne, IN 46805-3667 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Joseph Sebastian 
4110 Edison Ave 
Sacramento, CA 95821-2827 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Lori Stenger 
2595 Frost Rd 
Mantua, OH 44255-9132 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Christel Imfeld 
22 Lower Salem Rd 
South Salem, NY 10590-1216 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Maclovia Quintana 
PO Box 22745 
Santa Fe, NM 87502-2745 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 



efforts in the Southwest. 
 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Sheila Starrett 
5410 Marsh Rd 
Mc Farland, WI 53558-9689 
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Dec 27, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Melanie Mangels 
1625 NE Club House Dr Apt 302 
North Kansas City, MO 64116-3110 

 


